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A Note from Our President 

Mike Foley 

 

Greetings Golden Gater's 

 
Welcome to our newsletter Foghorn.  Let me 

introduce our board members.  I'm Mike Foley and 

I am President of Golden Gate.  Rick Hill is our Vice 

President, Vicki Utt is our Secretary, Cheryl Hill is 

our Treasure, Dennis Utt is our Muster Master.  Carl 

Hopper is our Western Region director.  

 

It has been a while since the Foghorn has been 

written and sent out to all members. 

 

First let's welcome 3 chapters that have 

incorporated into our Chapter. Battle Born of 

Nevada, SoCal of Southern California, and 

California Warriors.  Along with the incorporation of 

the other chapters into Golden Gate Chapter, the 

SMART Region has been renamed from the 

Southwest Region to the Western Region.  Other 

chapters in the Western Region are the Arizona 

Tumbleweeds and the Arizona Roadrunners. 

 

Welcome one and all, we hope you get involved 

with our chapter and meet all our folks.  We are a 

fun-loving group that loves to get together and visit 

and have great food. 

 

Our next Muster is at Gold Ranch Verdi, NV and will 

be held Jun 11th and depart Jun 16th call 775-345-

8880 to reserve a space.  If you can make it; we 

would love to see you.  Tell them you are with the 

Golden Gate Chapter of SMART. 

 

Our Christmas Muster this year will be held at 

Angels Camp RV Resort Nov 26th leaving Dec 1st 

you can call 209-736-0404 to reserve a space, and 

again, tell them you're with the Golden Gate 

Chapter of SMART.  Our chapter gives holiday gifts 

such as gift cards and whatever else is needed to 

the Yountville Veterans home in Yountville, CA.  

The staff at the veterans’ home will mail out a flyer 

to us with requested items and we in turn will pass 

it on to you. 

 

The National gathering is going to be held in Sept; 

you can go the SMART Web site (smartrving.org) 

for more information and you can register on-line. 

 

Details for the 2024 Western Regional Muster will 

be provided in a future Foghorn.   

 

Recently several members of our chapter went to 

Rocky Point, Mexico.  They all have since returned 

and all had a wonderful time with nice weather and 

great food. 

 

I am interested in having more gatherings.  If you 

have a place in mind, please let us know.  We have 

several members who live in NV, several who live 

in Northern CA, several who live in Central CA and 

several who live in Southern CA., so we need to 

have a place that is easy to drive to for all members 

who are interested in having a non-muster 

gathering. 

 

Well, that's all the information I have for you.  I 

hope to make this a bi-monthly letter.  If anyone is 

interested in writing the Foghorn, please let me 

know. 

 

So, kick the tires and light the fire and get on the 

RV road.  Take care all. 

 

 

**************** 

 
 

Pay Your Dues 

 

Have you paid your 2023 Golden Gate Chapter 

dues? Golden Gate dues are $20 per SMART 

Primary Member.  Also please check your date for 

payment of National SMART dues.    

 

**************** 


